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ACTIVITIES 2002

The Ministry of Agriculture is supporting the national conservation work with 200.000 EURO in 2002; including 37.500 EURO earmarked the writing of the “Norway Country Report in Farm Animal Genetic Resources 2002” (SoW Country Report). In addition, since 2000 there has been established a direct subsidy to the owners of the six endangered cattle breeds. In 2002 this subsidy constituted 125.000 EURO, which resulted in 72 EURO per. cow/yr. No direct support is given to other species, a difference from the EU support system. The funds allocated to the national conservation work have increased during the last years; in 2001 the allocations were 150.000 EURO while the subsidy allocation was 125.000 EURO in 2001. 

Practical conservation work

Cattle: The Committee on Farm Animal Genetic Resources is running a cattle-recording system for five of the endangered cattle breeds operating through the Nordic Gene Bank. In 2002 the recording system included 2740 living cows, heifers and bulls younger than two years old. The recording system includes ID, pedigree and some performance data. The animal husbandry adviser is providing mating recommendations. The data are collected from nine conservation herds in addition to a number of private farmers. The semen storage includes 170 bulls of the five breeds, totally 136.000 doses. Two or three bulls are selected for AI each year in each breed, and there might be an assessment about the size of this storage. There is a small storage of embryos of these five cattle breeds; no new embryos are collected during the last five years. 

Sheep: A mapping project was carried through for the endangered sheep breed “Old Spæl Sheep”. Data was collected and recorded from 64 herds in ten counties; still some herds remain to be recorded. During the mapping project the animals’ pedigree, sex, age and origin were recorded. Wool samples were collected for further analysing. The semen storage for sheep contains 5.000 doses from two old endangered breeds representing 22 rams.

Goat: Three bucks of the endangered breed Norwegian Coastal Goat were selected for semen production in 2002. It resulted in the first 900 doses of semen from this breed. A joint project with the aim to document this breed was started.

Goose: Conservation herds are established for White Norwegian Goose and Smaaland Goose.

Poultry: The Poultry Gene Bank includes six old breeds, with live population of 200 cocks and 1120 hens. The gene bank installed new cages in 2002, with room for the animals to live in small groups, each of 4-6 hens and 1 cock.

SoW Country Report: The report was finished in December-02 and published in June-03.

Information and education: In connection with the work on the SoW Country Report the national seminar “Diversity, Market and Opportunity in Norwegian Farm Animal Husbandry” was held in June were 46 participants from farmers’ and breeders’ organisations attended. Furthermore, the animal husbandry advisers responsible for the practical conservation work are functioning as an important communication centre for the farmers with endangered breeds, the Norwegian breeding associations and scientists.

Future work: 

The Committee on Farm Animal Genetic Resources’ strategy plan for 2000-2005 is planned to be revised during 2003.  

